FACULTY SENATE MEETING

Wednesday, October 19, 2005
Science Complex P-117
In attendance: Al-Omaishi, Alexy, Arvanitis, Bricker, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Curtis, Edelbach, Fisher, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hernandez,  Johnson, Kamber, Karsnitz, Koch, Konzal, Kravitz, Leake, Li, Lovett, McMahan, G. Miller, R. Miller, Nicolosi, Norris, Norvell, O’Connell, Ochoa, Palmer, Petroff, Roberts, Robertson, Speaker, Steinberg, Tate, Vandegrift, Venturo, and Word.
Excused:  Ahlawat, Hohmuth, Kang and Leven  
Not in attendance:  San Pedro
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Michael Robertson welcomed Teresa San Pedro back to the Faculty Senate.  Teresa is a one-year replacement for Susan Ryan.  He also welcomed Georgia Arvanitis to the Senate Executive Board, as newly elected Faculty Representative to the Board of Trustees.
MINUTES

The minutes of the September 21, 2005 meeting were accepted as submitted.
REALLOCATION OF THE 2005-06 BUDGET
Michael presented to the Senate members a revised budget showing the reallocation of funds.

PEER EVALUATION OF TEACHING
A motion was made by Cindy Curtis and seconded by David Venturo to form an Ad Hoc Committee on Peer Evaluation of Teaching.
The motion passed unanimously.  The charge and a call for self-nominations will be distributed to all faculty.  The chair and members of this committee will be announced at a later date.

CALENDAR FOR 2007-08 AND SUBSEQUENT YEARS

There was extensive discussion of the three options for a spring semester calendar circulated by CPP, with the intention of providing feedback to CPP.  Option 1 was to start the Thursday evening before Martin Luther King (MLK) Day; Option 2 was to start the Tuesday after MLK Day; Option 3 was to start the Monday after MLK Day.
Two straw votes were taken.

1. Which option do you find UNACCEPTABLE?

Option 1:
25

Option 2:
 2

Option 3:
10

2. Which option do you prefer?

Option 1:
 0

Option 2:
19

Option 3:
12

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES

· CPP – David Venturo reported that CPP has distributed surveys to faculty members to find out how the 4th hour is being used as well as reading period and final exam period.

· CAP – Debbie Compte reported that CAP will continue with the issue of how many courses can be counted for both major and minor.

· CFA – Annie Nicolosi reported that CFA is working on the issue of the SOSA pool.
· CSCC – Chris Fisher reported that the issues they are working on include smoking in dorms, alcohol and drugs, and student travel.
REPORT OF SENATE COMMITTEES
· Academics & Student Life – Debbie Compte reported they are working on enhancing connections between academics and student life.
· Communications – John Karsnitz reported that two issues of the newsletter is the goal again this year.  This committee is concerned about broader communications and looking for new ideas.  One idea might be that Senate members attend school/department meetings to share questions and concerns.

· Intellectual Community – Chris Fisher reported this committee is working on a mission statement.  There are plans for two forums a year, with one this year.

· Teaching – Brenda Leake reported she has received a book “What the Best College Teachers Do” and would like to invite author Ken Bain to campus for dialogue.  This committee would also like to hold a forum of students on why some students are less successful than others and faculty discussions on the same.  What sparks change to succeed?

· Collegiality – Michael Robertson reported this committee would welcome additional members.  They are looking for ways in which faculty can get together.

Q & A WITH PROVOST STEPHEN BRIGGS

Dr. Briggs discussed several planning matrices and a draft of the charge to the Task Force on the Teacher/Scholar Model.

Meeting adjourned at 1:20 P.M.

The next meeting of the Faculty Senate will be held on Wednesday, November 16, 2005, 12:00 – 1:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
